

Monday 4th February 2019

Congratulations

Thank you to Harry (3R) who came up with the new title of our new look newsletter. We were all "**Choughed**" with his suggestion.

A big thanks to runner up Joseph (5M) who suggested "The Weekly Diamond". They were awarded a prize each in our Friday assembly.

Diamond Class of the Week - Friday 18th January

Congratulations to 4RW whose total count last week was 220 diamonds

Diamond Stars - Friday 18th January

Godrevy – Anaya

Gwithian - Jack

1B - Mercedes

1R – Juniour

1S – Isla

2H – Tulisa

2M – Lilah

3R - Charlie

3W- Daisv

4C - Jayden

4RW - absent

5M - Lexi

5P- Owen

6F – Annabel

6W - Hattie



Well done to these children for following the diamond rules and being a credit to their class and school.



Forest School in EYFS



Every Monday, childen in Gwithian and Godrevy attend Forest School. This term Mrs Ishmael and Mrs Sciascia are making campfires and cooking bread, popcorn and marshmallows on them.



FEBRUARY

- Monday 4th Friday 8th Book Week
- Wednesday 13th Safer Internet Day

Half Term

Monday 18th February – Friday 22nd February

- Monday 25th Teacher Training Day (School closed to pupils)
- Wednesday 27th EYFS / KS1 badge assembly*
- Thursday 28th KS2 badge assembly*

MARCH

- Friday 1st St Piran's Day celebrations at school
- Saturday 2nd St Piran's Day parade
- Monday 25th Class Photos
- Tuesday 26th Class Photos

Easter Break

Monday 8th April – Monday 22nd April

APRIL

- Tues 2nd & Wed 3rd Easter Bingo
- Tuesday 23rd Start of Summer Term

MAY

- Wednesday 1st Friday 31st Key Stage 1 SATs
- Monday 6th Bank Holiday
- Monday 13th Thursday 16th Key Stage 2 SATs
- Friday 24th Sports Day
 Key Stage 2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6): 9:15am
 Key Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2): 1:30pm

Half Term Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May

*Invitations will be sent to the families of badge winners.

Safer Internet Day

Treloweth will be celebrating Safer Internet Day on **Wednesday 13th February**. It will be a day filled with how to keep safe online and how to enjoy the internet and all it has to offer.

Miss Pascoe will be delivering a parent workshop on internet safety at 2:50 on that day.



Important Notice

Please can you remind your child to cross the road with the help of the lollipop lady. A number of children are crossing the road in between parked cars and are in danger of getting hurt. Thank you.

Visitors from Shanghai

A huge thank you to parents and families for their patience over the last two weeks. We hosted two maths teachers from Shanghai. These expert teachers worked alongside our staff and also demonstrated lessons to **over 400** headteachers, advisors and teachers from all over the county.

The Maths teachers worked with children from Y2 and Y4. These children were a credit to the school and all of the visitors commented on their enthusiasm and good manners.

A special mention to **Mrs Rogers** who organised this maths event. She certainly put our school on the map and raised Treloweth schools' profile all over the county.





Polite Notice

Unfortunately, due to health and safety rules, dogs are not allowed on the school site – even if they are on a lead or being carried. Thank you for adhering to this rule.

Terrible Joke of the Fortnight!

Why did the children in 6F eat their homework?

Because Miss Francis told them it was a piece of cake!

BOOK WEEK 4th – 8th February

We will be immersing ourselves into the world of books during this week.

Teachers will be sharing their favourite stories, there will be a "Where's Wally?" hunt, a bookshop visit, a book swap and visiting authors.

The week will end on Friday 8th February when children will be invited to wear their pyjamas and dressing gowns to school for a cosy day of reading and sharing stories.

<u>Diamond Class of the Week – Friday 25th January</u>

Congratulations to 6F whose total count this week was 199 diamonds.

Diamond Stars – Friday 25th January

Godrevy - Maia

Gwithian - Lucas

1B -Reece

1R - Esme

1S – Alex

2H – Imogen

2M – Freya

3R - absent

3W- Bradley

4C - Abigail

4RW – Billy

5M - Conrad

5P- absent

6F – Phoebe

6W - Kira

The teachers gave lovely reasons for why these children were nominated and their families received a postcard from Mrs May.





A Minute with Mrs Rogers Assistant Head / Year 4 / Maths Lead



How long have you worked at Treloweth? 6 years.

What is your favourite Colour? Blue.

Where is your ideal place in Cornwall? Porthcurno Beach.

How do you unwind?

Yoga, reading, music and playing with and entertaining my 4-year-old daughter.

What's the best piece of advice you have ever been given?

"Keep Smiling, even when things are tough."

Lost Property

We have accumulated a lot of lost property since the beginning of the Autumn Term. This includes coats, jumpers, PE Kits, hats, gloves and ties. There are also unclaimed lunch boxes and water bottles. Unfortunately, most of these items are not named so we are unable to return them to their owners.

Mr Lawrence, Mrs Richards and Mrs Sciascia will display these items in the hall from 3pm on Tuesday 5th February. Please come and have a look if your child has lost items of uniform or personal belongings.



Please can you ensure that all uniform, PE kits and lunchboxes are clearly labelled.

Many thanks.

Chinese Chicken Noodles
Sweet & Sour Quorn with Rice
Wok Tossed Vegetables
Sticky Bananas with Ice Cream

2019 is the year of the Pig
The Chinese decorate everything
red for Chinese New Year

Rewarding Outstanding Attendance

As a school we are aiming to improve attendance of all children. Mrs May and Mr Callaway asked the School Council to work on this and gather the views of all children across the school. After several weeks work, the School Council have agreed on the following:

Children will receive a badge for each half term that they achieve 97% or higher. If they achieve it for both half terms, they will be able to have a golden attendance badge. Also, if a child gets 97% or higher for a half term they will be entered into the raffle, therefore a child could get two raffle tickets in the hat.

The older members of the School Council are currently writing to local business asking for donations of prizes. Some of the raffle prizes we hope to get are teddies, toys, vouchers and art materials. In addition to this, each child will be rewarded with an extra break for achieving 97% or more after the special assembly. The best class of the week will receive a treat of their choice from either extra playtime or diamond time. The best class will be mentioned in assembly and placed in the newsletter.

Finally, children who have managed to achieve 97% or more for the WHOLE year will be invited to attend an afternoon tea with Mrs May and Mr Callaway.

Smile of the Fortnight!



Welcome to our safeguarding team. This team is always available to discuss worries, concerns and provide support and every child in our school knows they can go and talk to them should the need arise.



Get Creative with our Potato Book Character Competition

As you may already know, this week is 'Reading Week' at Treloweth Primary School.

For a bit of fun, we will once again be running the 'Potato Reading Challenge'.

Your mission, should you choose to accept it, is to create a book character of your choice from a humble potato. Judging will take place on **Friday 8**th **February** and there will be prizes for the best spud in each class.





Good Luck. Mr Warren

Cross Country Qualifiers

Last October 2018, 14 children from Treloweth qualified for the Peninsula Finals by finishing in the top 8 in their category.

They will now compete at Pool academy on the 12th February, aiming to finish in the top 15 in their category for a place at the Cornwall Finals in Newquay later on this year.

Good luck to everyone involved.

Mr Shaughnessy





COMING SOON

- Year 1 and their VR experience!
- EYFS Bikes for Beginners
- Year 2 Theatre Experience